
Dear Sir/ Madam, 
 
I have become aware of the investigation that is being conducted by your agency into the legal 
services market in the United Kingdom. The issue of law firm billing is also a controversial one in the 
United States. I am currently involved in litigation over an issue which is relevant to the subject 
matter of your inquiry. Even though I am myself a practicing attorney , I fell into a 
situation where the enormity of the legal billing presented by the attorney that I retained to 
represent me in a civil matter, became such a burden that I was forced to confront the issue directly. 
This led to a motion to withdraw on the part of my attorney and the requirement to engage the 
services of another law firm to represent me in opposing that motion.  The motion to withdraw 
occurred after I had already paid in excess of two million dollars in fees over a period of two and a 
half years without the case having proceeded beyond the pleading stage. 
 
I am attaching a copy of a memorandum that I sent to my current attorneys on December 16, 2015 
expressing my concern and suggesting changes in our current system that would provide the same 
level of protection to small businesses and consumers of legal services as are provided to consumers 
of other high cost products and services.  
 
In addition I am attaching four articles that have appeared in various legal journals in the United 
States commenting on the injustice of our current system and its propensity to encourage overbilling 
and breach of the fiduciary relationship between lawyers and their clients. Some have advocated the 
position that hourly billing creates an inherent conflict of interest between attorneys and their 
clients. 
 
The motion in my particular case will be heard before a magistrate judge in 

and may conclude with a negotiated settlement of the issue. If not, it may progress to the 
Federal District Court Judge to whom the underlying case was assigned.  In either case, the results 
are less likely to have as much of an impact as the work that your agency is undertaking.  I would 
encourage you to conduct a thorough examination of the problem. If there is significant reform in 
the United Kingdom arising from your efforts, it is bound to influence the discussion in this country 
as well. 
 
If I can be of any further service, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours, 
 






